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Send news to Chrissie at cj.ward@xtra.co.nz or phone 03-546-9818. Let me know about meetings, coming events, book launches, new publications, literary successes, etc. Tell me if you change your email address. Past newsletters are archived for a month on our website www.topwriters.co.nz.  Follow us on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/topwritersNZSA/
	

	


ENTRIES CLOSING SOON 

FOR 2019 PAGE & BLACKMORE SHORT STORY COMPETITION 
This prestigious national short story competition is jointly sponsored by Nelson’s Page & Blackmore Booksellers and the Top of the South Branch of New Zealand Society of Authors (NZSA), with prizes awarded half as book vouchers and half as cash. The competition closes on 1st April, so if you are planning to enter, don’t delay! 

Writers may submit multiple entries to the competition, provided an entry fee of $20 is paid for each story. All stories will be given feedback, with the judge providing a written assessment of the ten short-listed stories. The top three entries receive prizes to the following value: First, $500; Second, $300; Third, $200. All short-listed writers receive certificates recognising their achievement. The word limit is 1500 words. Submissions may be made either by email or by post.

The judge this year is Alan Carter, an award-winning crime author whose Cato Kwong series – Prime Cut, Getting Warmer, Bad Seed and Heaven Sent – has been published in the UK, France, Germany and Spain. Prime Cut won the Ned Kelly Award for Best First Fiction in 2011. His first novel set in New Zealand, Marlborough Man, won the 2018 Ngaio Marsh Award for Best Crime Novel and was shortlisted for the Ned Kelly Award for Best Crime Novel 2018. Alan is published by Fremantle Press.

The results of the competition will be announced at the 2019 Top of the South branch AGM, which will take place on Saturday 11 May, 2pm, at the Hearing House, Trafalgar Square, Nelson. The ten short-listed stories will be included in an anthology to be published in late 2019. All contributors receive a free copy of the book.

The full conditions of entry and an entry form for the 2019 Short Story Competition can be downloaded from http://www.topwriters.co.nz/page-blackmore-short-story-competition.html. Please share this information with anyone you know who may be interested.

SHORT AND SHARP – LOCAL ANTHOLOGY FOR SALE
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Writers of Picton have recently published Short and Sharp 2018: Selected stories and poems by Writers in Marlborough.  This follows on from Short and Sharp published in 2017. The booklet contains selected stories, non-fiction articles and poems from members of three writing groups in Marlborough – Writers of Picton, Picton Poets and Marlborough Writers. The contributors are:  

Annette Rattray, Brian Henstock, Dorothy Scott, Gloria Mitchell, Irene Thomas, Joyce Elwood-Smith, Julie Kennedy, June Bowen, Lyn Johnstone, Marie Higgs, Mary Howan, Peter Thomas, Rosemary Francis, Susan Kerr and Trish Little.

Short and Sharp 2018 is a booklet of 36 pages. It is available for purchase at $10 a copy + $2.60 postage from: Julie Kennedy at kennedyjf@xtra.co.nz or Irene and Peter Thomas at pandi@goodhope@gmail.com
NELSON ROMANCE WRITERS 

The Nelson branch of Romance Writers of NZ meet on the second Saturday of every month. They meet at 2 pm at the National Party Office, corner of Waimea & Quarantine Roads, Nelson. Visitors are always welcome. If you are not an RWNZ member already, you are welcome to attend a meeting before deciding to join.
The next meeting will be on Saturday 9 March. In preparation for the RWNZ conference in August, the topic is pitching to an agent or editor. Two members who have done this in a previous year will be sharing their experiences and tips. For more information contact LaVerne Clark at 03-546 4440, email 4clarksnelson@gmail.com.

STEMWRITERS GROUP AT NELSON LIBRARY

STEMWriters is a small group with widely varying interests in writing, from short fiction to social commentary, social history and poetry. They meet on the second and fourth Tuesday of each month at 1 pm at the Elma Turner Library in Nelson. The next meetings are on 12 & 26 March. For more information contact  Alyson Baker at 03-546 0416 or alyson.baker@ncc.govt.nz
BOOK LAUNCH AT RICHMOND LIBRARY

 Adventurer, stroke survivor and writer Marg Giles will be launching her book Inca Magic at Richmond Library on Tuesday 12 March, 5.30 – 6.30 pm.

Margarita Giles spent her childhood dreaming of travelling to the Amazon. As an adult, this dream came true and Margarita became an adventure tour guide in South America, leading hundreds of intrepid travellers on exciting journeys to remote parts of the world.

At age 61, Margarita had a severe stroke. Since then, she has applied the same strength of character which saw her travel to ‘risky’ and ‘out there’ places, to regaining her speech, mobility and sense of self. 
Libraries Manager Glennis Coote says, ‘Marg is one of the most adventurous and inspiring people you will ever meet. The book she has now written is a testament to her determination and perseverance.’ The launch of Inca Magic at Richmond Library is an opportunity to meet the author and hear the inspirational story of her journey from death’s door to becoming a published writer. There will be cash book sales available. For further information, contact Richmond Library on 03-543 8500.

CHARITY BOOK LAUNCH IN NELSON
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At Home With Hospice: Stories from 30 Years in Nelson Tasman will be launched on Saturday 16 March, 10 – 11 am, at the Elma Turner Library in Nelson.

To coincide with the opening of its brand-new, state of the art building in Stoke, the Nelson Tasman Hospice has released a history book covering its first 30 years of operation.

Join the book's Nelson author Naomi Arnold and Hospice fundraising and marketing manager Paul McIntyre at a special event to celebrate the release of the book. Hear from Naomi about how it was written and from Paul about how the hospice faced the challenge of raising the money needed to build its $11.5m inpatient unit. The book will also be for sale, and Paul and Naomi would love to hear your inquiries and stories about the hospice too. 
‘THE JOY OF WRITING’ – ONE-DAY CLASS IN PAKAWAU

Diane Covington-Carter is an award-winning writer whose work has aired on NPR and has appeared in print in the US and internationally. She is the author of three memoirs and has been teaching for over 20 years. 

‘The Joy of Writing’ workshop takes place on Saturday 16 March, 9.30 am – 4.30 pm, at Diane’s house at Pakawau in Golden Bay. The cost is $95 per person.

Writing can be fun, freeing, even exciting! In a safe environment and through creative, sensory exercises, you will unleash your inner writer. All levels welcome. Please bring a journal, pen, and the possibility of being surprised and pleased with yourself and your writing. For more information email Diane at dcovingtoncarter@gmail.com or text 027-502-1807. Find out about Diane and her work at www.dianecovingtoncarter.com
‘JOY OF WRITING’ – SHORT CLASSES


In addition to Diane Covington-Carter’s ‘Joy of Writing’ one-day class on Saturday 16 March in Pakawau, there will be a 4-week version of it on Friday mornings, from 10 am –12 noon in Takaka, starting today, 8 March.

The venue will be in Takaka township, but will depend on numbers. Bookings requested to confirm numbers. Although all four classes are recommended, drop-ins are possible if space allows. The cost is $20 per class. For enquiries and to book contact Emma Present at 027-316-2751 or emmapresentyoga@gmail.com  

WEST COAST WRITERS 

This group welcomes writers of all genres to write together, get feedback on their work, and to discuss all things ‘writing’ in a respectful, encouraging environment. Don't worry about your level of experience – everyone is welcome! The group meets on the first and third Sundays of the month, 11 am – 1 pm, at the New Coaster's Office, 38 Albert Street, Greymouth. Gold coin donation for venue appreciated. Their next meetings will be on Sunday 17 March. For more details contact Katrina Brown at kbtaiwan@gmail.com.

MARLBOROUGH WRITERS NEXT MEETING

Marlborough Writers meet on the third Tuesday of the month, usually in the Louvre Room at Fairweathers, 36 Scott Street, Blenheim. Visitors are always welcome. A gold coin donation is requested to cover website costs. 

The next meeting will be on Tuesday 19 March at noon. The 200-word writing topic will be ‘Unusual plots’. For more information contact Annette Rattray at annetterattray@hotmail.com, phone 03-573 6629.
 
RICHMOND WRITING GROUP

The Richmond Writing Group is for adults with an interest in writing – whether you’re just thinking about starting to write something, you’re a published author, or somewhere in between. The group meets on the third Tuesday of the month, 1 – 3 pm, in the Constance Barnicoat Room at Richmond Library. It’s a great opportunity to meet other people with a shared interest in writing, and to put pen to paper. 

Each month there is a guest speaker in the first hour, followed by writing or discussion for those who wish to stay on. At the next meeting on Tuesday 19 March the speaker will be Annika Ohlson-Smith, who will be talking about her journey as a writer. Annika is a writer of short stories, poetry, novellas, sweet romance and suspense. 

Everyone is welcome to the Richmond Writing Group, and entry is free. Bring writing materials. For more information contact Pania Walton, Promotions Assistant, Richmond Library at pania.walton@tasman.govt.nz
LIVE POETS SOCIETIES SHARE GUEST POET 

The Nelson, Motueka and Golden Bay Live Poets Societies share guest poet Lindsay Pope this month.

In 2009 Lindsay completed a masters degree in creative writing at Victoria University. His poetry has appeared in many New Zealand and international publications and online literary journals. Headwinds, his first book of poetry, was published in 2014. Ashleigh Young has written that his poems ‘are full of warmth and wryness and harsh morning light. Lindsay Pope is the scratchy cardigan of New Zealand poetry.’

In 2018 he published two further books of verse. The first, Badly Wolf, is an adult’s romp where in ten episodes he engages with familiar characters from children’s fiction. His second, Furthersouth, are poems influenced by the
human history of the Auckland Islands. Lindsay can be heard reading from all three volumes at the Live Poets meetings as follows:

Nelson Live Poets, Tuesday 19 March at The Prince Albert, 113 Nile Street, Nelson. Please note the change of venue. Doors open at 7 pm. Bring a poem to share or just enjoy the show. Singer songwriters are also welcome. To read, simply sign up on the night. Gold coin koha entry. For more information contact Cat Woodward at cat.woodward@outlook.com
Motueka Live Poets, Wednesday 20 March at 7 pm at Armadillo’s Café (in the back room), 122 High Street, Motueka. Everyone is welcome to attend or participate. Gold coin koha entry. For more information contact Maggie Brown at mzbrown@slingshot.co.nz , phone 03-9298150 or text 021-1280991.

Golden Bay Live Poets, Thursday 21 March at 7 pm at The Mussel Inn, Onekaka. Bring a poem to share, or just enjoy the show. Singer-songwriters are also welcome. Gold coin koha entry. For further information please contact Sacha Horton at 021 044 4294 or getrealconnection@gmail.com.

FIRST PLAY PERFORMANCE FOR TRISH PALMER

Sarah-Jane, the first play by Top of the South branch member Trish Palmer, will be performed at the Ghost Light Theatre on 21– 22 March, 7 pm.  Sarah-Jane is a story of friendship and family, told through the eyes of a young woman and an older man. The two characters recount the events of their relationship from years ago. The two of them each tell the story from their own perspective, in an exciting mix of actors and shadow puppets.

The Ghost Light Theatre is at 146 Bridge Street, Nelson. It is an upstairs venue; for accessibility contact theatre@ghostlight.nz. To book, go to: https://nz.patronbase.com/_GhostLightTheatre/Productions/17DU/Performances
SUBMISSIONS INVITED FROM TOP OF THE SOUTH WRITERS

Writers of Picton invite writers from across the Top of the South to submit original creative non- fiction up to 3000 words and /or poems up to 50 lines for a proposed anthology.

Submissions might be serious, quirky, humorous or prophetic, but on the theme of ‘In an Ideal World if. . .’ The editors are particularly looking for perceived problems together with suggested solutions. Submissions should be sent in electronic format as an email attachment, together with contact details, by 31 May to pandi.goodhope@gmail.com.

Authors retain copyright of their work. Submissions will be subject to editing and proofreading in consultation with the author. 

POEM IN THE WINDOW

Each month, a poem is displayed in the window of Page & Blackmore Booksellers at 254 Trafalgar Street, Nelson. The poem for March is After Live Poets by Jude Paviell.
Poems reflecting the Top of the South are desirable, but submissions on any theme are welcome. The most important criterion is that people passing by and pausing to read can readily identify with it. Length should ideally be not more than 30 lines, but an extract from a longer poem could be displayed as lines from ....  If you would like a poem of yours considered for the window, send a selection of up to three as email attachments to Carol Ercolano at c.d.ercolano@gmail.com 

The ‘window poems’ are published in the biennial Horizons anthologies, which also feature the winning stories from the Page & Blackmore Short Story Competitions. Every author included in the anthology receives a free copy.  

The poems that appeared during 2015 and 2016 appear in Horizons 3, which is available for purchase here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/publications.html 

The poems displayed during 2017 and 2018 will be included in Horizons 4, which will be published during the later part of 2019. 
